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NEWSLETTER TERM 2 WEEK 6, 2017 

GAIRDNER LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 

The Gairdner Lightning Carnival for Years 3 - 6 
will be held next Thursday, 8 June.  The bus will 
transport students to and  from the event leaving 
the school promptly at 8.55am.  Students need to 
be at Gairdner by 9.45am. Games start at 10.00am 
sharp.  Students should bring their own lunch, if 
they did not place an order, snacks, water bottle, 
spare clothes and a weatherproof jacket if it looks 
like raining. 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

This coming Monday, 5 June is a  
public holiday for Western Australia 
Day.  We wish everyone a safe and 
enjoyable long weekend. 

BOOK CLUB 

The Scholastic book club order forms for 
Issue 4 are attached to this Newsletter.  If 
you would like to place an order please return the 
order form and payment to school by 9.00am 
Wednesday, 7 June. 

JERRAMUNGUP VISITS YRS 3-6 

The first visiting schools day at  
Jerramungup DHS for the PP - Yr 6  
students is tomorrow, Friday 2 June and 
will continue each week  for the senior class until 
the end of term. 
Students need to arrive at school by 7.55am ready 
to leave at 8.00am. They will return to school by 
3.10pm. 
 
The junior class will travel to Gairdner PS and 
spend the morning networking with their junior 
class and then will travel by bus to Jerramungup 
DHS to take part in the Cross Country Run.   
Juniors will also go to visiting schools on Friday,  
23 and 30 June. 
 
The senior students will have the opportunity to  
engage with students from other schools and do 
some additional activities including the Cross  
Country Run.  
 
Students will need to bring their own morning tea 
and lunch if they have not placed a lunch order. 
 
The school mobile phone will be with the senior 
class if you need to make contact. The number is 
0429 374 010. 

5ŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƛŀǊȅΧΦ 

Visiting Schools At Jerramungup DHS, Junior & Seniorééééééé  éFriday, 2 June 
Western Australia Day Public Holidayééééééé.éééééééé...Monday, 5 June 
Gairdner Lightning Carnival, Senior Only.ééé.ééééééééé........Thursday, 8 June 
Visiting Schools at Jerramungup DHS, Senior Onlyéééééééé.....éFriday, 9 June 
Visiting Schools at Jerramungup DHS, Senior Onlyéé...ééééé..é   Friday, 16 June 
Visiting Schools at Jerramungup DHS, Junior & Senioré...ééééé. é.Friday, 23 June 
NIADOC Celebration at Jerramungup DHS, Junior & Senioré...ééé.é.Friday, 30 June 
Last Day of Term 2 éééééééééééééé.ééééééé...é...Friday, 30 June 

SCHOOL CONTRIBUTION 
 
Thank you to those families that have paid their 

contribution.  
If you are not sure whether you have paid drop into 

the office for an update.   
 
The amount payable is $40.00 per first and second 
child in a family. $30.00 for each additional child 
and is payable for every year level at school. 
 
These contributions are used for consumable items 
such as paints, paper, wool and classroom  
resources, files, reading books, printer ink and  
improving our sporting equipment. 
 
 

Payments can be sent into the 
school office or paid by direct 

deposit to;  
 

BSB 066 500  
Account Number 00904281  
and use your surname,  
V Cont. as the reference.  



 

Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 

It has been a busy fortnight for staff and students. Well done to our Year Five and Year Three students that  
completed NAPLAN testing. We look forward to getting the results later in the year that hopefully indicate we are  

continuing our excellent progress shown in the last three years. Our longitudinal data is very impressive and I look  

forward to sharing and explaining this to everyone soon, I am planning to host a ñParent Information Nightò later  
this term.  

 
It was great to see several of our students and parents helping at the ñTidy Bremer Bay in May Dayò, displaying  

their care for our community and environment. Also a big thank you to the parents and students that also helped  
to tidy up our Community garden during our ñStay and Playò on Friday 19/5. I am very interested in seeing how we  

can develop our garden further and have investigated a few grants we may be able to access. Soon I will be asking  

for an expression of interest in forming a committee to oversee this project.  
 

This Friday we will be sending our Junior Class to compete at the Cross Country in Jerramungup for the first time!  
We have been practising over the past fortnight and the students and parents seem very keen to compete. It has  

been very pleasing to see the students and parents demonstrate their school spirit and encouragement to one  

another. I look forward to implementing a training program in 2018 that will commence at the beginning of Term Two.  
 

This Friday we commence ñVisiting Schoolsò at Jerramungup DHS which is a five week program that provides our  
students with the opportunity to experience a different learning environment with other students from similar  

contexts to ours.  
 

On Thursday, 8 June we will be participating in the Gairdner Lightning Carnival, I am very excited to see our  

students represent our school and participate in what I have heard to be a very fun day. I invite all parents and  
community members to come along and support our students.  

 
Regards, 

 

Trent Lockyer 
Principal 

Students practising for the Cross Country run 

at Jerramungup this Friday, 2 June.  



 

Dear School Community, 

 

I first came to work at Bremer Bay and Gairdner Primary Schools in 1989 as a School Assistant.  Since 
that time I have worked in many roles including the Library, Registrar (now MCS), School Officer and very 
occasionally as an Education Assistant.  My current role in the Library involves managing the Library  
collection, researching, purchasing and accessioning new resources.   I also accession and manage the 
reading books and Teachersô resources. 
 
Peter and I have three children all whom attended Bremer Bay Primary School  from Pre-Primary through 
to Year 7 before heading off to boarding school for five years and then onto university studies and the 
workforce.  They all remember their time at Bremer Bay Primary School and on the school bus very  
fondly (especially the rare occasions that the ñgravel road kidsò got to go home early because the rain 
was settling inJ).   Over the years they have accompanied me to many a bookshop when I have been 
buying new library books or book awards for the end of year concert.   Even now they send me photos of 
book covers or text the title and author of a book ñyou should get for the library mum!ò 
 
I have always loved books and reading, I canôt remember a time when I didnôt have a book.  My parents 
will testify that I could read before I went to school and while I am not sure if this is completely true I do 
remember ñNip and Fluffò being excruciatingly boring in Grade 1.   

Personally I believe that reading is the most important of all our basic skills.  Another love of mine is 
maths ï all those numbers sorted out and lined up beautifully - but maths is difficult if you canôt read the 
question.  Reading is the cornerstone that the rest of our education builds on ï and it should never be 
boring. 

 My challenge is to find the right book ï the particular book that brings a little gleam to someoneôs  
eye ï the particular book that just might make a reluctant reader think reading is OK or give a struggling 
reader confidence ï the particular book that will start the process of becoming a lifetime reader.   I am 
positive there is a book out there somewhere for every child and I think it is my job to try and find it. 
 
I can usually be found in the Library between 8am-4pm each Wednesday and will happily show you 
around.  If you have some spare time and would like to help cover library or reading books please let me 
know and I can put the kettle on.   

A favourite quote of mine from the fabulous author Mem Foxéé  ñWhen I say to a parent, "read to a 
child", I don't want it to sound like medicine.  I want it to sound like chocolate.ò  Mem Fox 

Happy reading everyone. 

Allanah Smith 

 

 



 

        Leon Roberts  

 
For:   showing such happiness when coming to school, we love having 

you!  

Miss Porteous  

 

Grace Lee  

 
For:  working diligently in Maths to improve your speed and accuracy  

when carrying out mental maths calculations.  

Miss Burrows  

Congratulations  
to the 

Merit Certificate Award Winners 
��this week: 

 


